Natural Gas Board Minutes 
The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in regular session on Wednesday, September 19th, 2007.  The meeting was changed from Thursday to Wednesday due to a meeting held by Northwestern Energy on Wednesday in Crooks.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Harvey Shumaker at 8:30 p.m.  Members present were Mike Shumaker, Jay Nelson, and Kira Schmeichel. 

The minutes of the August 2007 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Shumaker to approve the minutes.  The motion carried. 

The rates and locking in gas were discussed.  Fifty percent of the November thru March usage has been locked in.  Rates for the month of August were $6.9072 and estimated rates for the month of September are $5.9056.

The meter at the TBS has been moved and the pressure regulated.  The meter readings will be compared with Northwestern’s numbers for the September usage billing.  

The board met in Crooks earlier this evening with Northwestern Energy, members of the Crooks City Council and a member of the Garretson City council.  The purpose of the meet was to discuss the assumption of the Natural Gas Purchasing contract by Center Point.  Nothing is going to change in the pricing and Center Point must follow the contract as signed by the towns and Northwestern Energy in March of 2007.  After discussion, a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Schmeichel to recommend the approval of the Assumption agreement to the City Board.  The motion carried. 
With no further business, a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Nelson to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m.  The motion carried. 
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